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Upcoming

Conferences, 
 Meetings, & Events

January 23-25, 2022: 
Montana Principals
Conference - Bozeman

** View the full SAM
Calendar**   

Thank you to this

month's featured

Business Partners! 

Our lives, and those of our students, colleagues, and neighbors, have been in upheaval for twenty months.
An already challenging job in the best of times, the superintendency has evolved in ways well beyond the
content of our graduate school coursework.   From contact tracing to quarantining to conducting Covid
testing in our schools, while simultaneously providing remote and traditional learning opportunities in a
state lacking technology infrastructure, writing reopening plans, ESSER grant applications, and new board
policies—How much is too much?

In rural schools, county superintendents serve as superintendent, principal, grant administrator, McKinney
Vento, Title I, and Title IX coordinator, HR department, librarian, counselor, substitute teacher—just about
every school-related position you can think of.  Rural school leaders, teachers, and staff don’t have the
luxury of delegating—in the best of times, we must figure out a way to meet state and federal requirements
and the needs of our students with limited resources.  These days, we, like the rest of you, are juggling the
usual work and challenges alongside Covid mitigation while also implementing exciting projects
(construction, renovation, increased staffing, new programming, etc) that ESSER relief funding has
allowed, and we ask ourselves—How much is too much?

In our little rural bubbles, we observe what is happening in the larger districts—the bigger rural areas and
the urban areas in our state. We see the struggles dividing your communities, and frequently the same
politics are dividing ours.  We are horrified at the threats school boards, superintendents, principals,
teachers, and students are facing—danger from disease, certainly, but unexpectedly, threats within
communities driven by partisan politics and misinformation. This divisive rhetoric has resulted in an
ignorance or disregard of science, hatred or contempt for one’s neighbors, a mass exodus from the
profession at all levels, and threats of violence directed at school leaders.  With a dysfunctional OPI whose
leader is actively working against public schools, stymying our efforts—How much is too much?

Like most of you, I am exhausted, tired of fighting the good fight while also taking care of the needs of my
family.  We have responsibilities beyond that of our jobs in this noble field—we are mothers, fathers, sisters,
brothers, daughters, sons, friends, colleagues, community members, Montanans, Americans.  We need
something to keep us here when it all feels like too much.

There are silver linings in the darkness of the pandemic, and it serves me well to reflect on them. Firstly, I
am deeply appreciative of the collaborative relationships between schools and school leaders within my
community.  These include, for example, teacher and student vaccine clinics hosted by large districts to
which rural districts are invited and being able to reach out to a neighboring school for counseling help
when a rural student is in crisis.  The connections and relationships built through membership in my SAM
affiliate have felt more personal as I listen to colleagues share their struggles and worries.

Secondly, I am grateful for the unexpected boon of ESSER funding.  In rural districts where it is nearly
impossible to pass levies and bonds, ESSER funds have allowed us previously unrealized opportunities.  We
have been able to develop after school and summer school programming in areas devoid of such
opportunities, renovate historic schoolhouses, update curriculum, and hire additional staff to reduce how
many grade levels are assigned to one teacher.

Finally, I am continually inspired by committed, hardworking rural educators—both veteran teachers and
new college graduates.  I am grateful for the supervising teachers who manage the day-to-day operations in
rural schools, such as Neil Murray of Woodman School and Toni Hatten of Sunset School.  I am in awe of
the talent that comes out of our Montana universities—young teachers who have had their educations
impacted by Covid and still enthusiastically and competently join our beleaguered profession.

https://saom.memberclicks.net/montana-principals-conference
http://www.sammt.org/calendar


When I succumb to the pressure and decide it is time to leave my post (or the voters decide for me), I will
be proud of what I have accomplished in the rural schools in my county, and as a member of MACSS.  I
stand by my efforts over the last 11 years, knowing that every decision I made was, at its foundation, based
on the needs of the students and staff in those districts.  I have been guided by a strong moral compass and
the mentorship and friendship of many—including my father, a lifelong educator and educational leader,
my dear colleague and friend, Cathy Maloney, former MACSS president, who sends me little email pep talks
and gets riled up about the things that matter, and Kirk Miller, who always takes the time to thoughtfully
listen and advise.

But for now, when it all feels too much, I retreat to my rugged log cabin in the woods and let nature work its
magic. 

Erin Lipkind
MACSS President

 Thank You For the Passion You Bring to the
Education Profession!

by Kirk Miller, SAM Executive Director

I have so many thoughts to share with you all with the top of the list being a ‘THANK
YOU’ for all that you do in your professional and personal lives to support the
education of the children in your community and for standing on the principle – each
child, every day! 

I have had many conversations with our colleague administrators over the past four
months since the opening of the school year, and have a full view of the challenges you

have faced in addition to the normal flow of being responsible for creating the very best atmosphere for our
students to learn, grow and reach their full potential.  The additional burden of challenges that have been
imposed on the schools in our communities due to the polarization regarding the pandemic; and the
necessary request for our local communities and the education leaders in our state to rise up to protect the
ability of our public schools to serve every community across our state with high quality, responsive services
for our children (see SAM Strategy – Promote the Value Your Public School Brings to the Community for
resources to assist you in this work) has impacted all of you. The harm of this misguided, politically
motivated, vitriolic, and angry approach is not only creating an inappropriate example for our children on
how to resolve complicated issues, but is instilling a counterproductive culture of mistrust, harming the
ability of our community schools to recruit and retain quality educators and support staff to meet the needs
of our children and develop the full potential of each child in every public school.  We have worked together
to request the assistance of our political leaders and community leaders to refrain from further second
guessing of local decision-making and cease instigating vitriol and anger directed toward Montana's public
schools. 

The harm to the success of our public schools in successfully recruiting and retaining high quality educators
should be of grave concern to all Montanans.  By working together, sorting out differences of opinion,
ensuring a voice for students and families in each community, we can all work together to protect the value
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that our public schools bring to each community and ensure the preservation of a tradition of community
ownership and local control that provides much benefit to our way of life as Montanans.

In the midst of the holiday season, it is a good time to reflect on the amazing profession you have chosen. 
The passion, expertise and work ethic of Montana school administrators is a credit to the education
profession.  As you create and implement an educational environment for the students and education team
you serve, the holiday season is a great way to showcase your school and the value it provides to the
community.  With COVID impacting all communities, our schools are the center of progress and focus of
reason.  From innovative holiday programs at the center of gathering your community, to the kind giving
projects and community service, to the educational focus on supporting others at this time of year, your
schools and the innovative work you do with your students are critical to the future of your community. 
Please consider this as you go about your work this month, knowing that you have a substantial purpose in
helping students grow into healthy, happy productive citizens, and the impact of that great effort on your
community. 

At SAM, we are coordinating efforts to assist our profession, and the administrators we serve, with
professional learning and advocacy.  Professional learning opportunities are at an all-time high.  We have
54 administrators in the SAM Leaders Professional Learning Program (LPLP) this year.  Each of these
administrators are working on their personalized professional learning plan that they have developed to
impact their students, school and district.  Great work is being accomplished in so many areas evidenced
through seven Collegial Learning Networks collaboratively involved in studying and finding solutions to key
areas for their students and community.  Additionally, every 2nd Thursday our LPLP members are
participating in the SAM LPLP Huddle, a one-hour virtual discussion featuring monthly calendar items &
resource update, thought-leader session about a timely topic, and full discussion Q&A about contemporary
issues.

SAM assists in the development of 11 conferences annually that are important for our Montana
administrators to gather to learn together and plan together.  This year, we have developed blended (both
in-person and virtual) conferences (SAM AI 2021) and virtual conferences (2021 MASS/MCASE Fall
Virtual Conference) to meet the learning needs of our members, and the results have been favorably
evaluated by the attendees. The 2022 Montana Principals Conference is the next conference on the
schedule, January 23-25, blended delivery with in-person at the Bozeman GranTree Inn Convention Center
and virtual via Zoom.  I hope all principals and other administrators are planning to attend this outstanding
agenda of contemporary issues around the theme ‘Don’t Stop Believin’ (you remember the 80’s!) and 3
internationally renowned speakers, Dr. Joe Sanfelippo (Culture and Climate), Dr. Ruby Payne (Emotional
Resiliency), and Dr. Rick Wormeli (Assessment).  Your engagement will help you with your work for
students. District leaders, please urge your principals to join their colleagues at this professional learning
event.  Further information and registration are in this Bulletin.

Advocacy work by our SAM leaders is underway.  The SAM Advocacy Issues webpage has been updated for
2021-22 to include

SAM membership (October 22, 2021) approval of the SAM 2021 Advocacy Priorities Positions
Resolutions Approved 10-22-21.

SAM Legislative Session 2021 webpage provides detailed information about SAM progress
through the 68th Montana Legislative session.
Legislative Interim 2021-22 Advocacy –  Interim 2021-22 Legislative Committees provides
information on SAM progress on advocacy.

https://saom.memberclicks.net/leaders-professional-learning-program
https://saom.memberclicks.net/montana-principals-conference
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Federal Advocacy Issues webpage is a good resource for review of contemporary Federal issues
important to SAM and Montana.

Advocacy work to support a great education for each child at every school continues to be a priority.  Please
review GREAT 2021, Vol IX (released by MT-PEC at MCEL 2021), and use this for reference to advocate in
your school community.  Develop a strategy to tell ‘your story’ widely in your community and include
legislators in that distribution. Consider the strategic approach developed in The Crossroads of Advocacy
and Professional Learning...SAM Style! article describing a tiered system for getting educator voices heard -
Universal, Targeted, and Comprehensive.

Launching today, is the SAM Needs Assessment Survey 2021-22 asking for your input on the SAM core
values/goals – Leadership Involved in the Decisions that Impact Education, Professional Learning and
Services, and Advocacy.  Please take 15 minutes to complete the needs assessment survey by January 7,
2022.

Coming in the new year will be the 2021-22 Montana District/School Leadership Staffing Report and the
2021-22 SAM Administrative Vacancy Report Executive Summary for your use in advocacy discussions
with community members and legislators.  The Leadership Staffing Report emphasizes the effective and
efficient administration of Montana’s schools, giving you valid information to disprove the popular but
inaccurate refrain that there is too much administration in Montana’s public schools, and the reduction of
administrators will resolve funding shortfalls. The Administrative Vacancy Report will provide ongoing
information on superintendents and principals who have left Montana school districts for reasons provided
in the report. It encompasses impacting, relative information that results from the vacancy and gives a
composite view of retention factors in school districts and recruitment by-product of those vacant positions
being filled.  These resources are intended to help you tell the advocacy story for your school in your
community.

SAM members' work in professional learning and advocacy are examples of our collective effort to improve
our great profession! Thank you SAM members for your participation in professional learning and
advocacy, this is how our profession will continue to make a positive difference in the education of our
children! 

Have a great December and Holiday Season.  Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to you from your team
at SAM! 

 

Request to Complete
SAM Needs Assessment
Survey

MAEMSP and
MASSP Awards
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SAM Members:  Please take a few minutes to
complete the 2022 SAM Needs Assessment
Survey.  The purpose of the survey is to gather
information about our members’ needs for
Services, Professional Development, and
Advocacy (Goals of the SAM Strategic Plan).
Please complete the survey by January 7,
2022. The time required to complete the survey
is 15-20 minutes. We appreciate your responses
to the survey and your assistance in making SAM
the best it can be for your leadership needs.
Please look for this email coming to your inbox
in the next few days.

SAM Membership
Report and Directory

The most up-to-date membership listing is on
the SAM website! The SAM School Leadership
Directory 2021-22 is a list of renewed SAM
members as of 12-1-21. The Leadership Directory
gives you access to the contact information for all
SAM members. The SAM School Leadership
Directory 2021-22 can also be found on the SAM
website on the Member Landing Page (login is
required). 

 

Nomination Window
Closing Soon!

There is still time to nominate candidates
for the following awards that are open for
nominations until Friday, December
17, 2021!  Please consider nominating
someone you know and recognizing them
for the great work they are doing in your
schools and communities to enhance the
education of our Montana children.  For
more information about each award, visit
the MAEMSP Awards and MASSP
Awards webpages or follow the links
below.

MAEMSP Awards

MAEMSP National Distinguished
Principal
MAEMSP Adrian Langstaff Award
NAESP Conference Incentive
Award
MAEMSP Friends of Education
Award
MAEMSP Aspiring Principal
Scholarship
MAEMSP Appreciation Award

MASSP Awards

MASSP Principal of the Year
MASSP Community Partner in
Education Award
MASSP Future Administrator
Scholarship

https://saom.memberclicks.net/sam_needs_assessment_2022
https://saom.memberclicks.net/member-landing-page
https://www.sammt.org/maemsp-awards
https://www.sammt.org/massp-awards
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https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdHL2E6vzB4Pm5_vpZHkaSUpjABr8e1O1ln5ufSUcLMXrmEAg/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdgB7wo8unvToP3A9x6dcFYFfaFqfG_pm9cV_TMs5eQSqmlgw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdMzg7FVzsq8U37pWUm-rvS5zMTyFA1n7__zExWBPkp0VntCw/viewform?usp=sf_link
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https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfIsS8W8qZwRuraKUVF2E2W7QRZiVjX4RuUvDsOvlgltXbGdg/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://www.sammt.org/massp-awards
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https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSel1wE9ZUYdhGL2ALUpiomVO49YhPtTC0MLZRKmZtCSYR317A/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc1U41QAuD6633OeuFkpgLvcAvhXrs2JohXg5EgCLCuJ4UL8w/viewform?usp=sf_link
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Be sure to register to attend the Montana Principals Conference 2022! 


The conference is scheduled for January 23-25 in Bozeman at the Best Western GranTree Inn.  A virtual
option will also be available.  You will not want to miss the line-up of national speakers who will be

presenting in-person:

Joe Sanfilippo

Ruby Payne

Rick Wormeli 

Coach Vigen (MSU) and Coach Hauck (UM) will be onsite for presentations.  Several breakout sessions
along with time for you to connect with your colleagues are also on the agenda including.   

80s-Themed Awards Banquet

https://saom.memberclicks.net/montana-principals-conference


Cornhole Tournament

Trivia/Social

Live Music

Follow the link for hotel information and to register:  Register HERE!  

  Thank you to SAM's Business Partners!  

Please take time to visit their websites.

Montana Big Sky Sponsors

Health Insurance
P O Box 4579 - Helena, MT 59601
aholmlund@ms-sf.org
406-457-4401

Technology Innovation
1309 NW Bypass - Great Falls, MT 59404  
roy.alexander@vision.net    
406-727-5994   

Total Education Solutions in Technology (T.E.S.T)  

Empowering Teachers To
Drive Their Own Professional Learning
84 Sherman Street
Cambridge, MA 02140

 

https://saom.memberclicks.net/index.php?option=com_mcform&view=ngforms&id=2107642
http://mustbenefits.org/
https://vision.net/
http://www.testkids.com/
https://betterlesson.com/


PO Box 2900
Missoula, MT 59805
liz@testkids.com
888-401-6950

 jeff.liberty@betterlesson.com
    

Montana Glacier Sponsors

 
 
 
 
 
 

Infinite Campus is the
largest  American-owned
student information
system  
4321 109th Avenue NE
Blaine, MN 55449
stephanie.sondrol@infinite 
campus.com     
763-458-1752
 

Annuities, life insurance     
430 Ryman St., #102
Missoula, MT 59892 
Brian.Olsen@valic.com
406-329-5500
     

EdPower - formerly Silverback
Learning Solutions
408 E. Parkcenter Blvd., Ste.300
Boise, ID 83706 
jrapp@meedpower.com  
208-413-2020

   
School property & liability
insurance                                
1200 North Montana Ave.
Helena. MT. 59601
rholman@paynewest.com  
406-533-1035

 

 K–12 online curriculum and
blended learning solutions


Chet Riddle

Chet.Riddle@edgenuity.com


480-347-6008 

 

 
 

 
 

https://www.infinitecampus.com/
https://www.valic.com/
https://www.myedpower.com/
http://msplip.com/
https://www.edgenuity.com/


Montana Mountain Sponsors
 

Energy Efficiency and Renewable
Energy Solutions
34 West 6th Avenue, Suite 2B
Helena, MT 59601
bsolan@ameresco.com
406-461-7432

Partners in Clean, Safe &
Healthy Buildings
2525 Overland Avenue
Billings, MT 59102 
adamu@bruco.com
800-652-1020

Targeted Professional Development
Daniel Sybrant
557 Cow Creek Lane
Corvallis, MT 
Daniel.Sybrant@measuredprogress.org 
888-413-3669, ext. 5776

   



 
 Nexxus
 
Next generation education
ecosystem


38 Grenville Street, Suite 4403

Toronto, ON M4Y1A5

tony@coffeechatnetwork.io
 
 

 
The Great Conversation
Series
Jamie Vollmer
jamie@jamievollmer.com
641-472-1558

           

Reach Higher Montana
Jason Butcher
Outreach Director
406-366-0777
406-422-1275 Ext. 801
jbutcher@reachhighermontana.org
 

 
Standards-based digital curriculum
resources for
K–12 classrooms 
Emily Keith
EKeith@discoveryed.com      
847-337-9546 

 

 Professional Learning
Organization 
1031 N. Academic Way,
Ste. 242 
Coeur d’Alene, Idaho
83814
hrogers@ncce.org               
       208-292-2529  

 

Auto, homeowners, life insurance and
financial services
617 W Stolley Park Road
Grand Island, NE 68801
keith.jorgensen@horacemann.com 
866-517-6870
 

http://www.ameresco.com/
https://bruco.com/
https://www.cognia.org/
https://www.coffeechatnetwork.io/nexxusportal
https://www.jamievollmer.com/
https://www.reachhighermontana.org/about-reach-higher-montana
http://www.discoveryeducation.com/
http://www.ncce.org/
https://www.horacemann.com/


School Workers’ Compensation &
Liability
 Coverage


PO Box 7029 - Helena, MT 59601

sbubb@mtsba.org


Phone: 406-457-4418 Provides Orton-Gillingham Sonday
System Programs and Training
Amanda Burnette                                        
3001 Metro Drive, Suite 480
Bloomington, MN. 55425
amanda.burnette@winsorlearning.com

School portraits, yearbooks &
sports portraits
2110 Overland Ave., #115A 
Billings, MT
59102 jvagner@lifetouch.com
800-862-7183

C&C School Accounting
Software For Schools In Montana
Since 1980
Help@CandCSchoolAccounting.com
(800)-442-6107 

Safe, Easily Managed School Networks
106 East Sixth Street, Suite 500
Austin TX 48701
JArnold@lightspeedsystems.com  512-
904-0544   

 

 

Montana Meadow Sponsors

 

Substitute Staffing Service
Maya Burnaugh
3001 Metro Drive, Suite 200
Bloomington, MN. 55425
mburnaugh@teachersoncall.com
 

School Accounting Software
145 Southlake Crest, Suite 1
Polson, MT. 59860
sales@blackmountainsoftware.com  
800-353-8829

Technology planning, project  &
solution  services
2135 Charlotte Street
Bozeman MT 59718
bvancleeve@pinecc.com  
406-294-5470   

 

 

 

http://msgia.org/home
https://www.winsorlearning.com/
https://lifetouch.com/
http://www.foxieladycomputers.com/contact-us.html
https://lightspeedsystems.com/
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https://essources.com/sam-district-presentation/
https://www.boardworkseducation.com/


Systems and applications to reduce the
financial burden of federal student loans
breck@essources.com
833-468-9666     

                                     

K12 Montana, Inc.

Creator of K12 Panel - Making 


IT work for you!

Jeff Patterson


jeffp@k12mt.com

A turn-key library of interactive
lessons that enrich K-12 instruction
Jordan.Decker@boardworksed.com
855-405-7939

  

 

Collaborating with you to innovate

1627 W. Main Street Suite #325

Bozeman, MT 59715

Berickson@45arch.com   


406-577-2345

     
 

2021-22 SAM Bulletins

November 2021 Bulletin
October 2021 Bulletin
September 2021 Bulletin
July - August 2021 Bulletin

 

SAM Bulletins from Previous Years
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